
 

 

 

 

 

Issue 5 21 June 2023 
 
With 2022/23 drawing to an end, it’s time for next year’s subscriptions to be 
paid. Email notifications will be sent out shortly, by the Club’s Public Officer.  

Michelle Sleeman, Editor. 
 

BUSINESS NEW MEMBERS 

The Club’s 2023 Annual General 
Meeting will be held at 5.30 pm on 9 
August 2023 at the Warringah 
Bowling Club. We are hoping for good 
attendance. Refreshments will be 
served following the meeting. 

The Club now has 21 financial 
members owning, between them, 
about 46 historic vehicles (39 cars 
and 7 motor cycles). 

Member #18, Nathan O’Neill, 1980 
Datsun 620, a one tonner powered by 
a 1.5 litre petrol engine. 

 

Member #19, Conor Quinn, 1989 ex-
Army Land Rover 110 ‘Perentie’, 
powered by 3.9 litre Isuzu diesel.  

 

CLUB EVENTS 

Post-Covid travel by the majority of 
the Committee has frustrated event 
planning. But the Club Secretary’s 
wife’s Fiat 500 based Autobianchi 
had an outing in Germany. 
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NEW MEMBERS (continued) MEMBER NEWS 

Member #20, Mark Kessler, 1970 
Mercedes 220. Known as model 
W115, these were very durable cars. 
The Mercedes Museum evidently 
houses a Greek ex-taxi that did 4.6 
million kilometres!  

 

Member #21, Joe Lenehan, 1981 
Mercedes 280SE (model W126), a 
car Joe has been hunting for some 
time. 

 
 

The acquisitive antics of the Pace 
Athletic team have continued….  

Stuart Sleeman has acquired a 1979 
BMW 320, one-owner, with 
comprehensive service records. 

 

Will Hatton has acquired a 1994 Ford 
Fairlane stretch limo.    

 

 

And the Club President’s Lambretta 
restoration project is coming along 
nicely, painted to match his Kombi. 
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